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Dear parents/carers and students,

Year 6 Activity Evening

It was a pleasure to see so many of our new Year 7 students (current Year 6) enjoying the Activity
Evening yesterday. Once again staff were really impressed with their positive behaviour and
attitude. We are now all looking forward to spending the day together with the whole year group
on Wednesday 5th July.

Year 9 Exams

Whilst the exam halls remain set up for the Year 11 and Y13 exams we have taken the chance to
provide Year 9 students with an exam hall experience. They have been sitting their English,
Maths and Science end of year tests in the main exam spaces and under formal exam
conditions. I am delighted to report that their conduct and effort have both been excellent. Their
teachers will look forward to working through the test papers with them and using the information
which they provide to plan the next phase of their study.

Year 11 and Year 13 Exams

We are now three quarters of the way through the formal summer exam season and continue to
be extremely proud of the superb effort and behaviour of the Year 11 and Year 13 students.
Thanks to all parents/carers for your support from home, it is clearly helping to set your children
up with the right attitude for their exams.

2:1:2 Bells

Over the exam period which will last around 7 weeks, the school day timings will be slightly
different. We will be working on a 2:1:2 system, all lesson times will remain the same until the
end of period 3 when it will change to:
12:40 - 13:20 lunch (there will be a warning bell at 13:15).
13:20 - 14:15 period 4
14:15 - 15:15 period 5



Sports News

Well done to Evie Simmons, Matthew Lehmann, Finley Cairns, Celia Penney, Millie Dynan and Maeve
Kerrison who as a collective group were recognised by Angmering Parish Council and received the
Young Volunteer of the Year Award for their endless support, commitment & dedication to the
Angmering Sports Leadership Academy.

Their effort & enthusiasm along with so many other young leaders has provided extensive opportunities
for young people to participate in sporting events, they are fantastic ambassadors and representatives
for Angmering School and collect this award on behalf of the whole Angmering Sports Leadership
Programme.

Our Verve Dance Company (made up of Years 7-13) and our KS3 Dance Club both performed
beautifully at The Showroom at the University of Chichester on the 5th June. We are so proud of
you all - follow @angmeringdance on instagram for videos of their performance.



ASDA Foundation Under 18's Better Start Grant

A huge thank you to Asda Ferring who through the Asda Foundation has gifted our smallholding
a generous £400 for the under 18's better start grant . Not only did they give us a large gift they
also provided our year 10 & 11 smallholding students a large multi pack of crisps!
The money will be spent on our smallholding project in school which is run by Arun Youth Council
worker Toni Harris.

New Wellbeing Webpage for Students

A brand new webpage for students wellbeing on The Angmering School Website! We recognise
that mental health is a crucial factor in overall wellbeing and can affect learning and achievement.
Our aim is for all to reach their potential; knowing how to access help when they need it. This
webpage aims to give links and advice to help students at home and in school.
https://www.angmeringschool.co.uk/home/wellbeing/

https://www.angmeringschool.co.uk/home/wellbeing/
https://www.angmeringschool.co.uk/home/wellbeing/


Road Closure

Water Lane remains closed between the junction of The David Wilson Estate and the junction of
Weavers Hill. Small sections will be closed at a time to minimise impact to residents and
Businesses.
There is a diversion in place. We have been provided with a map of the diversion from Southern
Water

West Sussex ‘Here to help’ site

We have been asked to make all of our families aware that West Sussex County Council has set
aside some funding this year to support families who are struggling with the cost of living. Details of
the support available can be found on their website here. Alternatively you can call 0330 222 7980 to
speak to someone about what they can offer.

Thanks for your continued support,

Simon Liley, Headteacher

https://www.westsussex.gov.uk/leisure-recreation-and-community/cost-of-living/


Key contacts for parents/carers:
Year Group Year Team Leaders Email Addresses Phone Numbers

Year 7 Miss Pegden npegden@theangmeringschool.co.uk (01903) 778317

Year 8 Mrs Fillery jfillery@theangmeringschool.co.uk (01903) 778311

Year 9 Mrs Hook lhook@theangmeringschool.co.uk (01903) 778338

Year 10 Mr Smith ssmith@theangmeringschool.co.uk (01903) 778382

Year 11 Mr Middleton mmiddleton@theangmeringschool.co.uk (01903) 778339

Years Student Support Officers Email Addresses Phone Numbers

10 & 11 Mrs Cooper (Monday and
Tuesday only)

lcooper@theangmeringschool.co.uk (01903) 778389

10 & 11 Miss McCabe mmccabe@theangmeringschool.co.uk (01903) 778396

10 & 11 Mrs O’Hare dohare@theangmeringschool.co.uk (01903) 778389

7 & 8 Miss Matthews smatthews@theangmeringschool.co.uk (01903) 778303

9 Mrs Wilson lwilson@theangmeringschool.co.uk (01903) 778341

Year Group
Attendance/

Absence Officers Email Addresses Phone Numbers

Year 7 Mrs Marshall smarshall@theangmeringschool.co.uk (01903) 778354

Years 8 & 9 Mrs Silva ssilva@theangmeringschool.co.uk (01903) 778331

Years 10/11 Mrs Jones ljones@theangmeringschool.co.uk (01903) 778323

Sixth
Form

Mr Kerrison (Leader of VI Form)
Mrs Carroll (VI Form Admin)
Emily Davies (VI Pastoral Coordinator)

akerrison@theangmeringschool.co.uk
pcarroll@theangmeringschool.co.uk
edavies@theangmeringschool.co.uk

(01903) 778356
(01903) 778391
(01903) 778394

Please note that we reserve the right to record telephone conversations for training and reference purposes.
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